
Board Meeting 

July 14, 2014 

In attendance: Rhett Walton, Peter Durso, Tony Perra, Marc Wood, Kelly Arp, Jocalyn Beaton, Kara 

Maslowski, Jacki Rice, Stacey Eaton 

Tony motioned to approve minutes 6/9/2014, all approved. 

Chair report by Rhett:  

 Presented Trust Committee recommendations from June, 2013 board meeting. He believes 

chair responsibilities include: 

o Deciding whether to use all-call emergency system to notify of board meetings, maybe 

use all call if less than a week’s notice for an emergency notice 

o Kara questioned whether we were notifying people by email for regular meetings. 

Section of newsletter is devoted to agenda and board information. Peter is having a 

newsletter once a month. Meetings noticed in these places. Peter planning to have two 

newsletter, one for logistics like board info, fundraisers…Kylee could do that, and one 

for what’s been happening in school/classrooms during the month written by Peter. 

 Kara still recommends sending an email a week before each board meeting to 

parents to remind them. Newsletter not enough. Audience member said email 

still needed as well. 

 Board meetings and agendas are noticed on the website as well 

 Allowing public input before decision-making in meeting agenda. Marc suggested that if we 

have issues that the public may be interested in public comment could be placed before 

decision-making. Stacy suggested people put their ideas in writing in advance. Rhett suggested 

we be careful to not be too formal such that people feel discouraged. Rhett suggested a sign-in 

sheet for public  comment, so that we have that information in advance, with some allowance 

for spontaneous questions/comments if needed. 

 Procedure for communicating to the board. Rhett will add a note at the bottom of the agenda 

and in the newsletter reminding people they can communicate via email 24 hours in advance, or 

during public comment at board meetings. 

 Board Training: Rhett says he needs to work on this.  

 Outreach for people to join committees. Needs to work on this. 

 Annual board objectives and measures…will work on with Peter, and will communicate with 

committee chairs to ask for them to generate measurable goals. 

HOS Report (attached) 

 Lisa Babcock was enthusiastically hired for the 7th/8th grade Math and Science teacher 

 The 2/3 grade teacher hiring process is underway 

 



 Explained the NH PACE Assessment Program, which a team of teachers from SCS will join to 

design an assessment system to lessen the amount of Smarter Balance standardized testing our 

students will have to do. 

 

 Reported on the National Association for Elementary School Principals in Nashville, TN 

 Reported on the three parent letters Peter has sent out so far this summer (attached).  

 Teacher meetings August 25th, 26th, 27th and 28th, then students come on September 2nd. 

 Thursday: Greet and Meet  12:30-3:00 (students visit classrooms, meet their teachers, stop in 

art room to make a name tag) 

 Sept 18th or 25th: Curriculum Night (tentative) 

 Free Scholastic Reading Workshop at Sheraton Hotel in Norwood, MA, Peter received. Jacki is 

going with a guest. 

 Kristin report on National Association of Charter School conference at next meeting. 

Personnel Report by Tony Perra:  

 Tony reported on the need to change the term on teachers to end at the end of the September 

meeting. 

 Motion by Tony: Teacher positions will run from October 1st to September 30th. Vote shall occur 

at September meeting effective at the October meeting. Motion passed with all in favor.. 

Development and Outreach by Kelly Arp: 

 Presented the Annual Parent Feedback Survey (attached) 

 Presented a 2nd Feedback Survey about parent involvement (attached) 

Treasurer’s Report by Marc Wood: 

 Fiscal year ends June 30th. We ended where we thought we would…13% over plan. In actuality it 

is less than 10% when things are properly categorized, which they were not originally in the 

budget. Some unbudgeted categories from previous budgets affect the variance such that it is 

lower than the 13% shown on the spread sheet. 

 Cash flow shows 33.5K surplus, some of that is timing of when bills went out the door, like the 

insurance payment went out after June 30th, so the projected 16K is more accurate. We are still 

tight, but we are ok. It will still take 2 to 3 years to dig out of the $300,000 debt we started the 

year with. 30, 30, 30, 10 state funding disbursement is very, very challenging such that 10% 

comes in July when we need school year start up money. The 10% ends up just paying for 

salaries. Rhett asked if the 30% is based on how many kids walk in the door the first day, and 

Marc confirmed this. Kelly talked about how difficult it is when families don’t tell us when they 

aren’t coming and we’ve budgeted for the kids already. Suggestion made to start 

communicating with parents now about the first day of school asking for their intent.  

 Peter asked if the November disbursement catches up on payments for students who came 

after the first day and Marc confirmed that it does. 



 The annual appeal hit 35% of our forecast which forced us to dip into our line of credit more 

than planned.  

 Next Treasurer’s section: Trust Committee recommendations:   

o Policies were created for Board to review over the next month based on Trust 

Committee report and auditor feedback. 

o Marc presented the table of contents of 31 policies for the Board to review. 

Office Manager Retirement Report: 

 Maria could not attend the meeting. Rhett reported that the retirement account broker could 

have. Jacki expressed concern that the Board has not handled people’s fiduciary issues with 

having their retirement benefit stopped in March, which now makes it five months to make up. 

Rhett said that he is contacting the broker directly and will set up a meeting and have answers 

by the August board meeting.  

Facilities Committee Report by Kara Maslowski: 

 Spoke with architect (Marinace Architects) to get estimate of knocking down walls. He said 

$500,000 to 2,000,000 was the starting place to use their services. 

 Committee believes if we use the auditorium or gymnasium spaces the 220 kid limit would 

increase. 

 Gordon Muench received information about septic capacity as requested and that building is 

covered for 400-500 occupants. 

 Contractor confirmed that the two walls we want to take down are not load-bearing walls.  

 Tony Perra spoke with a realtor who confirmed that there was nothing on the market for the 

square footage and price we need.  

 Kara asked Marc what we have for a budget to work with. Marc said none. We will need 

volunteers to help get the building ready.  

 Kara reported that the modular addition is not part of the plan currently. Jacki expressed 

concern about this, and expressed willingness to fundraise to assure that all classes fit into the 

space, which she believes means having at least one modular classroom building. 

 Stacy asked if the town will have any issues with traffic pattern changes where the facility is 

located. Expressed concern of what the town officials think of a school using that building. 

 Motion by Kara: That the BOT formally initiate negotiations with Grace Ministries  to lease their 

building, not to make a decision to sign a lease, but to begin discussions. After short discussion 

clarifying what that would look like, motion passed unanimously. 

 Facilities Committee meeting here on Wednesday July 16th at SCS 

Governance Committee Report by Stacey Eaton :  

 Committee did not meet, but Stacy had ideas regarding  Community Member Recruiting , 

Suggested United Way website, where they have a “volunteer solutions” section.  



 Stacy researched how to recruit board community members. She listed local colleges, chambers 

of commerce and Boardnet USA as possibilities, as well as cold calling big management firms. 

 Stacey asked if any board members were willing to be on Governance. Jacki volunteered. Stacey 

said Governance will meet this month and will come up with specific job descriptions for board 

members.  

 Would like to start interviewing candidates in August and September for October meeting. 

 Would like a spreadsheet of who is on what committee and set day and time for meetings. 

 Rhett asked if Stacy had drafted a letter to recruit members and she said she would like the 

Governance Committee to do that.  

Public Comment: 

Gordon believes that a hard copy should be sent home for special meetings…a hard copy. Likes the 

clipboard idea to sign up for public comment, though some things are heard for first time at board 

meetings, and there will need to be flexibility for people who didn’t know they had something to share 

when entering the meeting.  

Question about IRS, Marc confirmed we were put in an “uncollectable’ status which means for the next 

ten years we will most likely be in that category. Marc is discussing with tax lawyer about engaging in an 

offer in compromise. Jacki asked if this means there is a tax lien on our bank account, which Marc 

confirmed that there was, but that this has no effect on our money.  

Tony asked if there was a timeline for the tax decisions. Maria just finished the work and it is with Atty 

Barradale.  

Gordon suggested that the Board read Marc’s policies before the next meeting so that part of the 

meeting next month goes quickly. As far as facilities go, we don’t have options and there will be 

unknowns as we move forward. We will be able to do some things, but not others. We’ll have to bite the 

bullet at some point. He also said that unless someone hasn’t found something else yet for a school, he 

sees no other options.  He will do everything he can to make that building work. He’ll volunteer his time. 

He’d be willing to talk about added options. He doesn’t see how we afford modular buildings. Hard 

decisions on hard times. Gordon also recommends freezing the lottery…it creates a buzz about the 

school, motivates people to come.  

Summary and Actions: 

 Report from Kristin about Nat. Charter School Conference 

 Marc’s policies 

 Facilities report 

 Retirement Issue report 

Next meetingTuesday Aug 19th at 7PM (Changed after meeting in email exchange to Mon Aug 18 at 7) 

Adjourned 9:30PM 



 

 


